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NALS OF LANE COUNTY

NALS of Lane County will continue its 
season of monthly educational meetings 
on Tuesday, January 17, 2017, from 
12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the law offices 
of Hershner Hunter, 180 East 11th 
Avenue, Eugene. Faith Cunningham, a victim advocate in the 
Lane County District Attorney’s Office will present material on 
the county’s victim advocacy program and comprehensive crime 
victims’ services. Send your RSVP to Charlene Sabini, CLP, ALP, 
Director of Education, via email at besirius@pacinfo.com.
The class is free and worth one (1) CLE credit for those who are 
accumulating credits. When you RSVP, please let me know if you’ll 
need a certificate.  

Our charitable outreach effort for this month is small stuffed 
animals for the Springfield Police Department. They are distributed 
to children in crisis at the time of accidents or incidents. Strictly a 
voluntary effort, we’ll collect these items at the education meeting.

Meeting room is limited to 25 attendees. If our RSVP list exceeds 
25, we will put you on a waiting list. PLEASE DO RSVP IN 
ADVANCE. Parking is located off Pearl Street behind the H/H 
offices.

Please join the LCBA for the January luncheon, “Recent 
Employment Law Developments,” presented by Amanda Walkup 
of Hershner Hunter.  The lunch will be held on January 12, 2017, 
at 12:00 p.m. at the Shedd Institute (868 High Street, Eugene).  

The cost of the lunch is $16 for advance 
online registrations (deadline is January 
9th) and $20 at the door.   Please register 
and pay online here: https://lanecountybar.
org/events/lcba-january-luncheon/.  If you 
intend to pay $20 at the door, please RSVP 

by email to Maura Roberts or Ali Hilsher, 
the Program Co-Chairs, at MRoberts@thorp-
purdy.com or A Hilsher@hershnerhunter.
com so that we can be sure to have 
enough food for lunch. One general CLE 
credit will be applied for. For questions or additional information, 
please contact Maura Roberts or Ali Hilsher.

LCBA LUNCHEON

Our tentative 2017 schedule includes:

3/23/17 – State v. Federal discovery shoot out – Lane County and 
Oregon federal judges will discuss and answer questions about the 
differences between state and federal discovery.   

5/25/17 – Bankruptcy basics for state court practitioners.  A 
bankruptcy filing can have a significant impact on state court 
proceedings involving the bankruptcy petitioner.  Even if you 
never intend to step into bankruptcy court, you’ll want to know 
how a bankruptcy petition can affect your client’s rights in other 
proceedings.

7/27/17 – The interplay between state and federal marijuana laws in 
the federal court system.  Oregon says it is okay for your client to 
use marijuana.  Federal law says it is not.  Learn about how federal 
courts are handling these conflicting views and the impact it may 
have on your client.

9/28/17 – Federal practice primer. Find out about the numerous 
resources available to introduce and guide you through the basics 
of federal court practice and procedures, both civil and criminal.

HAPPY NEW YEAR!  You’re invited 
to join Lane County judges, Federal 
Court judges, Lane County area 
attorneys and UO law students on 
January 26, 2017 from 12:00 p.m. 
to 1:30 p.m. at the Eugene Federal 
Courthouse jury assembly room, for 
a free lunch and social gathering.  We 
will be kicking off a bi-monthly series 

CLE, LUNCH AND SOCIAL EVENT

Sponsored by the Lane County Circuit Court, Oregon Federal 
District Court, Oregon Chapter of the Federal Bar Association, 
UO School of Law, LCBA Federal Court and Debtor/Creditor 
committees, and the Lane County Women Lawyers.

of CLE/social events dedicated to providing an informal 
atmosphere for a little learning, a little elbow bumping, and a little 
nosh! The January gathering will not include a CLE component. 
Rather, represenatatives of the co-sponsors will each give a brief 
introduction to the event and what they hope to achieve.

Please RSVP at eugenefba@gmail.com.  While an RSVP not re-
quired, it helps us plan!
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Sponsors:

Join LCWL and other professionals for a fun evening full of 
opportunities to network, socialize, and learn strategies for 
success.  
Details: January 24, 2016   5:00 to 7:00 p.m.  Oregon Wine Lab, 
488 Lincoln Street, Eugene; hors d’oeuvres and one 
complimentary drink provided along with a no-host bar.
Please RSVP by January 19, 2017:
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/lcwl-professional-womens-
networking-social-tickets-30060986219 

Questions? Call Rebekah Dohrman at (541)968-0856.

2016 -2017 PROBATE MEETING DATES AND TOPICS       
All meetings are from 12:00 - 1:00 in Courtroom 302

Date Topic

1/10/17 Medicaid Planning 

2/14/17 Legislative Updates or Mediation in 
Probate 

3/14/17 Elder Abuse Update 

4/11/17 Planning & Administering Estates 
with Guns 

5/9/17 Selected Real Property Issues in Probate

6/13/17 Executive Committee Planning Session

2016 -2017 CRIMINAL DEFENSE SECTION MEETING     
DATES  AND TOPICS                                                                

All meetings are from 12:00 - 1:00 at the OCDLA office

Date Topic

1/12/17 Discovery

2/16/17 NHTSA manual tour

3/09/17 Time of Use of Marijuana in DUI cases

4/20/17 Marijuana Law Update

5/11/17 End of Year Wrap up

O’CONNELL CONFERENCE & CLE 

Join us for this year’s conference, titled 
when Black Robes Meet White Coats.  This 
conference will focus on issues at the inter-
section of the legal precedent and rapidly 
changing scientific knowledge and innova-
tion.  Sessions will include a keynote ad-
dress by Professor Oliver Goodenough, 
Director of Vermont Law School Center 
for Legal Innovation.  

The conference will be held on Friday, 
January 27th, 9:00 a.m. - 4:15 p.m., at the 
UO Knight Law Center and is sponsored 
by UO School of Law, the Wayne Morse 
Center, and the OSBA Appellate Practice 
Section. Six CLE credits are pending, 
including 1.25 Access to Justice credits.  Cost 
for the CLE is $25, which includes lunch and 
a post-CLE reception.  Advanced registration 
is encouraged and available on the UO Wayne 
Morse Center website: 
http://waynemorsecenter.uoregon.edu/.

http://waynemorsecenter.uoregon.edu/
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LANE COUNTY FAMILY MEDIATION PRESENTS:                       
BASIC MEDIATION TRAINING

February 15-18, 2017 
Lane County Family Mediation, 151 West 7th Avenue, Room 258.

Meets Chief Justice Order No. 05-028, Section 3.2 and Community 
Dispute Resolution Center requirements for 30-hour Basic Media-
tion Curriculum.

Learn to apply mediation principles and practices to assist disputing 
parties to resolve their issues. Through lecture, video, role-play, 
and discussion, this instruction will help participants: gain an un-
derstanding of conflict resolution and mediation theory; effectively 
prepare for mediation; create a safe and comfortable environment 
for the mediation; facilitate effective communication between the 
parties and between the mediator and the parties; use techniques 
that help the parties solve problems and seek agreement; conduct 
the mediation in a fair and impartial manner; understand mediator 
confidentiality and ethical standards for mediator conduct adopted 
by Oregon and national organizations; and conclude a mediation 
and memorialize understandings and agreements.  

Professionals interested in providing 
mediation services to clients; those 
working to meet State requirements 
as a court-connected mediator; pro-
fessional and volunteer mediators 
wanting to better serve clients by 
enhancing working knowledge of 
mediation. 

WHO SHOULD TAKE THIS COURSE: 

COST:  $600 per person

ATTENDANCE: Class is from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. with a one-
hour lunch break. You must attend all day, every day (Wednesday, 
Thursday, Friday, and Saturday), in order to earn a Certificate of 
Completion. There will be no make-up time. 
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CLIENTS LOVE OUR OFFICES & WE OFFER 
EVERYTHING – INCLUDING A DEAL!

Friendly, professional & attractive office environment in downtown 
Eugene, ideal for sole practitioners or small firms, ADA compliant, 
lots of nearby parking, with close proximity to everything! Offices 
include full reception services, building telephone, voice-mail 
system and security systems, use of three conference rooms, break 
room, shower, and two work rooms with abundant work areas, 
equipped with photocopiers, facsimile machines, postage meter, 
shredder, lots of related equipment. Optional high-speed DSL 
access, monthly parking passes and discounted/group messenger 
rate also available. $450 - $900 for 155 - 220 sq. ft. plus $175 for 
secretarial work stations. The Deal: Leases for two or more years 
get the second year at half-price! Other arrangements available. For 
more information or viewing, contact Brian Cox at (541) 683-7151 
or bcox@coxassociates.info.

Office Space Available

LARGE SOUTH WINDOWED OFFICE FOR RENT
474 WILLAMETTE STREET, SUITE 303

$400 PER MONTH

Office for rent inside a suite of offices on the third floor of the 
historic Lane Building, by the train station and within a 10-15 
min. walking distance to federal court. Also close to the Lane 
County Correction Facility and main post office. Includes West’s 
F.3d and USCA through 2012 in common area library, microwave, 
refrigerator, and client waiting area. Available December 1st, 
minimum five month lease required. High speed internet available 
for slight additional fee. Call Bill Carpenter at 541-484-4436 or 
Michael Goldstein at 541-344-1059. Shown by appointment.
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Hutchinson Cox  i s  p leased  to 
announce Susan Triem has joined 
our firm as an associate attorney.  
Triem is a former prosecutor and 
administrative law judge with extensive 
courtroom and litigation experience.  

Her practice areas include estate planning, 
general civil litigation, family law and business 
law.  She can be reached at 541/686-9160.

Kirk H. Strohman has moved to 1400 
Executive Parkway, Suite 300, Eugene, 
OR 97401.

Richard W. Potter is pleased to announce that 
he has relocated to a new office at: 10th & Mill 
Building, 360 East 10th Avenue, Suite 106, 
Eugene, OR 97401.  His practice will continue 

to focus on personal injury.  The telephone number of 541-868-1646 
and fax number of 541-868-0379 remains the same.  His email of 
richard@rwpotter.com also remains the same and the web site is 
www.rwpotter.com.

& Wade on December 31, 2016. Emily’s practice will continue to 
emphasize  business formations, business litigation, employment 
law, and intellectual property. The Law Office of Emily S. Hill, P.C. 
is located at 142 West 8th Avenue in Eugene.

Emily Hill is pleased to announce the formation 
of the Law Office of Emily S. Hill, P.C. 
Emily began her legal career as David Wade’s 
litigation associate at Doyle, Gartland, Nelson, 
McCleery & Wade in 2004.  Coming full circle, 
Emily will continue to represent several of 
David’s clients as he retires from McCleery 

Please help us get the Bar News to you in 
a timely manner. While all submissions are 
welcomed, remember, the deadline is the 
20th of each month. We try to accommodate 
the inclusion of all submissions, but cannot 
guarantee that any submissions  received 
after this deadline will be included in the next issue. Submissions 
that do not make one issue of the newsletter will, of course, be 
included in the subsequent issue. The preparation of this newsletter 
is a labor of love, but it does take some time and effort. Your support 
of this process is greatly appreciated. Thank you.

BAR NEWS SUBMISSION DEADLINE

Announcements

Announcements

OLSPIF will host its annual fundraising 
dinner and auction on Friday, February 
24, 2107, at the Valley River Inn from 
5:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m.  This fun event will 
once again support summer stipends for 
students doing legal work for nonprofits. 
Event sponsors include Café Yumm! and 
Davis Wright Tremaine.

ANNUAL OLSPIF DINNER & AUCTION

The silent and live auctions will feature everything from artwork, 
to unique experiences and vacation stays.  UO Law alum Trevor 
Stephens will be this year’s auctioneer, and Margie Paris will 
serve as Emcee. Registration is now available on OLSPIF’s website: 
https://law.uoregon.edu/explore/OLSPIF.  Contact Jennifer Geller, 
jgeller@uoregon.edu, with questions.  

Announcements

 FREE 1 HOUR CRIMINAL DEFENSE CLE
The January Criminal Defense 
Section meeting will be Thursday, 
January 12, 2017 from 12:00 p.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. at the OCDLA office 
(101 E. 14th Street). At this time, 
Laura Fine Moro will speak on 
the subject of Discovery.

The January Lane County Probate 
Committee CLE will be Tuesday, 
January 10, 2017 from 12:00 p.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. in Courtroom 302. 
At this time, Robert Tozer will 
address the subject of Medicaid 
Planning.

 FREE 1 HOUR PROBATE CLE

mailto:richard@rwpotter.com
http://www.rwpotter.com
https://law.uoregon.edu/explore/OLSPIF
mailto:jgeller@uoregon.edu
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Lady Of The Lake Process Servers & Mobile Notary provides 
service of process and traveling notary services to all cities in Lane 
County. We are proud to celebrate the commencement of our fifth 
year of business. Our prices and our Request For Service form 
are available at www.LadyofthelakePS.com . We are members of 
NAPPS, OAPS, CALSPro, and OWLS affiliates, and are bonded 
and E&O Insured. Contact us at ladyofthelake@me.com or text/
call to 541-521-0395. SERVES YOU RIGHT!

LADY OF THE LAKE PROCESS SERVERS                             
& MOBILE NOTARY

Upcoming Events

January 2		  Court closed for Holiday

January 10		  Probate CLE	
		  Medicaid Planning
		  Robert Tozer
		  Courtroom 302
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Janurary 12		  Criminal Defense Section CLE
		  Discovery
		  Laura Fine Moro
		  101 E. 14th Street
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.

January 12		  LCBA Luncheon
		  Recent Employment Law Developments
		  Amanda Walkup
		  The Shedd
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.

January 16		  Court closed for Holiday

January 17		  NALS Educational Meeting
		  Victim Advocacy Program
		  Faith Cunningham
		  Hershner Hunter
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m.

January 24	 LCWLS Networking Social
		  Oregon Wine Lab
		  488 Lincoln Street
		  5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m.

January 26		  Free CLE Kick-off Event
		  Federal Courthouse
		  Jury Assembly Room
		  12:00 p.m. - 1:30 p.m.

January 27	 O’Connell Conference and CLE
		  When Black Robes Meet White Coats
		  UO Knight Law Center
		  9:00 a.m. - 4:15 p.m.

February 15 	 Lane County Family Mediation
February 16	 Basic Mediation Training
February 17	 151 W. 7th Avenue, Room 258
February 18	 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. each day

February 20	 Court closed for Holiday

February 24	 OLSPIF Dinner & Auction
		  Valley River Inn
		  5:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.	

Services Offered
CONTRACT ATTORNEY  

Available for legal research, drafting documents, and assisting with 
trial preparation.  Over 20 years of experience.  Contact Kathleen 
Fritton at kfritton@efn.org or at (541)744-1659.

BOOKKEEPING SERVICES  

Paralegal with 10 years of experience specializing in small practice 
bookkeeping and payroll.  Contact Marisela Taylor, 541-942-0000, 
or mari@paintedmountaindesign.com

TEMPORARY FREELANCER!!  

I am available for temporary help, whether it’s a day, a week, or a 
month, and would love to fill in and help keep you on track while 
your assistant is out of the office. Freelance legal assistant/paralegal 
with 30+ years of experience. I can work in your office or my 
home. Proficient in Microsoft Office, including Word, Outlook,   
Pro Law, WordPerfect, Adobe Pro and other software programs. 
Kathy Robertson, 541.554.2343 or 541.726.7183

PARALEGAL ASSISTANCE FOR FAMILY LAW 
ATTORNEYS

Have you ever wished you could hire someone to assist you with just 
one project?  If so, then let me help you.  I am April Hatcher, a highly 
experienced family law paralegal. I recently started Assisting You 
Paralegal Services (AYP), a freelance, virtual paralegal business.  
AYP provides quality, timely, and affordable family law legal 
support assistance to family law attorneys on a project-by-project 
basis. Whether you need assistance with one project, with one case, 
or for an hour or two each day or week, we can assist you.  Please 
visit our website at: www.assistingyouparalegal.com, or call us at 
(541) 653-9656.  We look forward to assisting you! 

LEGAL ASSISTANT/PARALEGAL

Graduate of ABA-approved Legal Assistant/Paralegal program 
looking for short or long-term assignments.  I have had exposure 
to many facets of law and recent hands-on experience with 
large amounts of discovery in civil practice. Background in 
IT with excellent computer skills and knowledge of many 
software packages. Excellent references provided upon request.                              
Contact Gerald Church at gerald_church2000@yahoo.com or 
(541) 261-2813.

http://www.ladyofthelakeps.com
mailto:ladyofthelake@me.com
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